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PEOPLE HELPING PEOPLE é  since 1898 



In 2019, the Fraternal Order of       

Eagles International Convention is 

headed back to the Bluegrass State 

as we return to Louisvilleôs Galt 

House Hotel, July 6-11. 

Aerie and Auxiliary Sessions, educa-

tional courses, the Grand Aerie Of-

fices and Ritual will be housed inside 

the Galt Houseôs two buildings for 

the week, making it easy for you to 

access all the Convention has to of-

fer. 

Join us in July as we make our re-

turn to Louisville and be a part of the 

most incredible Fraternal Order of 

Eagles week of the year. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

The Fraternal Order of Eagles Memorial Foundation 

The Memorial Foundation supports children 

(including those legally adopted) of members who die 

while serving their country or at work. All Eagle 

members and their families are automatically pro-

tected by this unprecedented safety net. 

What Is The Memorial Foundation? 

Part of being an Eagle is supporting our brothers and 

sisters when times get tough. The Memorial Founda-

tion was created to help provide medical and educa-

tional benefits to children of members who lose their 

lives while serving their country or while at work. As 

an Eagle, you and your family are automatically pro-

tected by this unprecedented safety net. 

Your children will be able to attend college or voca-

tional school and receive various forms of medical as-

sistance. 

Benefits of the Memorial Foundation 

Educational Grants 

Medical Benefits 

Dental Benefits 

Optical Care 

Hospitalization 

Psychiatric Care 



This is my last Newsletter for all of our great Aerie 

Members in Florida. It has been a very busy and inter-

esting year. We followed the Grand Aerie's suggestion 

of a Cursory Survey for all of the State Aeries. This al-

lowed us to see where we had Aeries that had problems 

and show them how to correct their mistakes. Thereby 

making better Aeries for the State. I still hope we can reach the 2% net in-

crease in membership goal we wanted. Please continue to keep the new 

Members coming in for me and our new President Elect. We have and are 

continuing to visit the Aeries for Anniversaries: Seminole #4147,Golden 

Triangle #4335, Port Orange #4089,Weekend in the Tropics: Lake Worth 

#3994,Delray Beach #4476, Oakland Park #3700, Palm Harbor # 4408. I 

can't thank all of these Aeries  enough for their hospitality, gifts and friend-

ship. My wife, Mary Kay and I really appreciate all of you. A Special Thanks 

to O.J. Beaudoin and Gail Beaudoin for your hard work with other Aerie 

Members in having another great ñYouth Rallyò at Sun West Park in Hud-

son, Florida. We just finished the local ñGod, Flag and Countryò Oratorical 

Contest and had two Age groups this year; 10 to 11, and 12 to 13. Two great 

young ladies finished in first place: Lyla Seitz and Riley Biada. A special 

thanks to our Timekeepers: Bob Lapin and Secretary Bart Hill, Judges: 

Anita Jones, Pat Jones, and Dawn Pierson. We need more Aeries to spon-

sor new Children for this event. You can see these two First Place winners 

at our Wednesday, Opening Convention Event at 6:15 P.M. Don't miss 

these two young ladies who will tell you in 3 minutes for ñGod, Flag and 

Countryò. Followed 

by great music. Thanks to all of you Eagle Members for your support of me 

and my Charity, "Fairways for Warriorsò. Continue with your support of 

our Veterans as listed above. Best of Support for our incoming Worthy 

President, Greg Hall.  

Bless you All 

 Bill Lucek, 

 State Worthy President  



A ND THE COUNTDOWN CONTINUES ï as of the writing of this letter, only16 days to go until I can sit on my 

porch, drink beer, and play guitar. May was a full month. I would like to thank Seminole 4147 for their hospi-

tality and 

generous donations to the charities. We all had a fantastic time helping you celebrate. Thank you Golden Triangle 

4335 for inviting us in to help you celebrate and for the generous donations to the charities. Shh, don't tell any-

body, but Mr. Tyler went home with me that weekend (THANK YOU) and he is still hanging around. I would like to 

thank everybody who work really hard on making the Youth Rally a big success this year. I hope you are proud of 

the job you have done, I know I am proud of you. I apologize that I could not attend this year, but it was just not 

geographically possible for me to do all that was going on that day. Great job! Thank you Port Orange 4089 for al-

lowing us to hang out with you, to help you celebrate your anniversary, and for the generation donation to the 

charities. You have a beautiful 

home full of beautiful people. Keep on rocking'. I spent the last weekend in May tooling around my own neighbor-

hood. It was a fantastic time but I am exhausted. Thank you Lake Worth 3694 for your hospitality. You haven't 

thrown me out yet and I appreciate it. Thank you for the generous donation to the charity and thanks for just hang-

ing out. George (the Venus Flytrap) loves his new home on my patio table. Thankyou for your never ending sup-

port. Thank you to my brothers and sisters at All American Aerie and Auxiliary 4476 for your support. Thank you 

to my Auxiliary sisters for the generous donation to the charity. Impersonally know how hard you ladies work and I 

know what it takes to raise that kind of money. Thank you for being you. I would like to thank Gold Coast 3700 for 

the generous donations to the charities. Thanks for joining Weekend in the Tropics. You guys rock! Thank you for 

your endless To all of my Florida brothers and sisters, thank you for your support this year. Thank you for opening 

your Aerie homes and welcoming us inside this year. Thank you for hanging out with us and thank you for all that 

you do to make the world a better place in which to 

live. It has been a privilege and an honor to serve as the Florida State Auxiliary President this year. I could not have 

done it without you. FLORIDA FOE ROCKS! See you all at convention. I am looking forward to seeing everyone at 

State Convention this year. Let's all make this convention epic (and well... noisy). Please bring all your noise mak-

ers with you. I want to hear your auxiliary pride. Dress for convention will be Thursday, State Officers Uniforms 

(this would be a good time for local auxiliaries to wear their auxiliary shirts). Friday is the SMP charity shirt. Satur-

day, wear your favorite eagle shirt or bright color shirt. Let's make it a sea of color. 

Let's Rock! 

Melanies 

State Madame President 

NEW MEMBER  

ALAN CARR 

 News letter Contributors   
         Susan Palmer, Pau-
letta Seagle, Scott Burg-
er and Dennis Kennedy 

  
Editor 
           Kent Beck   
Please send your ideas, 

articles, recipes, etc., by 

the 20th  of the month 

to: 

Kent.beck14@yahoo.com 

or contact Kent Beck. 



          Here we 

are at the be-

ginning of an-

other Eagle 

year.  We wel-

come our new 

officers and 

look forward 

to helping 

and encouraging them along their path of 

learning to run our aerie in accordance 

with the regulations set forth in the con-

stitution.  There will be a learning curve as 

they take over so please be patient and 

give them the opportunity to learn the 

ropes. 

 As I reflect on the past year as your 

Worthy President, I am reminded of the 

joys and trials of keeping harmony within 

the aerie. We have pulled together to raise 

funds when needed, worked together to do 

repairs to our aerie, and celebrated birth-

days and holidays as a family. I hope the 

next year brings similar good times. 

 As we start our next year, Worthy 

President Keith Erikson will be looking for 

volunteers to fill all his committees. Most 

of the committees take only a couple 

hours a month to fulfill the duties, and as 

members of your aerie it is in your interest 

to help out and keep things running 

smoothly. We must always remember that 

this is OUR Aerie and more than just a 

place to go drink. There are lots of things 

to do and many hands make light work so 

pitch in where you can and let's make this 

another great year. 

 In closing, I would like to thank 

everyone for the pleasure of serving as 

your Worthy President and for all the sup-

port and help along the way. Without the 

help of everyone, our aerie would falter 

and fail. The works that we do and the fel-

lowship we enjoy makes this a welcoming 

place to come to and I look forward to this 

next year. Keep Soaring! 

 Worthy President, 

  Scott Burger 

Effective 

Monday,  

April 1, 2019  

Happy Hour 

Prices  

Applied To All  

Beers and 

Liquor  

Beverages  



 

Panhandle Aerie 4045 Members, 

It is my pleasure to be able to serve as 

your Aerie Secretary and I would like to 

take this opportunity to Thank You for 

being a Member and for your continued 

support of our Aerie.  

Thank you to all Members who took ad-

vantage of our Early Bird Program for 

the 2019-2020 Membership Year. Our 

Early Bird Dinner is currently planned 

for Saturday, June 22nd.  

We are always looking for new Members to join our Aerie! Should 

you have question when proposing a new member please feel free to 

contact me. I am here to provide any and all assistance. As a Propos-

er, I would like to remind you that it is your responsibility to see that 

an application is filled out completely, that monies due are paid and 

that it is legible. If your prospect qualifies for Those Who Serve pro-

gram, encourage them to pay the pro-rated amount and receive a 

Dues Free Year!  

Beginning June 1st, 2019, if a Membership application is 

turned in and not complete it will be returned to the first 

Proposer and it will be their responsibility to return it com-

pleted! 

As we begin the 2019-2020 term year, I encourage ALL members to 

mark your calendars for the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month, this 

is General Membership Meeting nights. If you have questions, con-

cerns, this is the time to bring them before the General Membership. 

THIS IS YOUR AERIE! As Officers and Trustees, it is our respon-

sibility to see that daily operations, matters of concern are handled 

per the Grand Aerie Constitution & Statutes. It is your responsibility 

as a member to be aware and know what your Aerie is doing. Your 

Aerie Officers and Trustees are members just like you, we have no 

greater power or authority than what is stated in our Constitution & 

Statutes. We are here to help, however, with that being said; we do 

enjoy visiting our Social Room as members, to enjoy fellowship with 

our Brothers. The Social Room is not the place to discuss matters of 

business, nor is social media. If you are unable to attend a Gen-

eral Membership meeting and have a matter to bring before the Aer-

ie, please remember that your Trustees meet every Monday at 6 p.m. 

and your Aerie Officers meet every Monday, prior to Thursdayôs Gen-

eral Membership meeting at 7 p.m. These meetings are open to all 

members, unless otherwise stated prior to the beginning of the meet-

ing. 

Always remember you are a Member of the Fraternal Order of Eagles 

not just at the Aerie, but wherever you may go. Be proud to be an Ea-

gle and represent your Aerie. Acknowledge your Brothers, greet them 

with a Hello, a handshake or as we often do here in the south a hug! 

Be mindful of our motto ñIf I cannot speak well of an Eagle, I will 

NOT speak ill of Himò. We are united fraternally in the spirit of Lib-

erty, Truth, Justice and Equality. To make human life more desirable 

by lessening its ills and promoting peace, prosperity, gladness and 

hope. As a reminder being a member, we have responsibilities to our 

Aerie. One of those responsibilities is to see that our Aerie is properly 

maintained. It is not just the responsibility of Officers and Trustees 

to see that our Aerie home is kept up with. Anytime you enter your 

Aerie and see anything that needs repair, please feel free to offer your 

assistance. Thank you for your continued support of our Aerie. 

If at any time you have questions concerning your membership, your 

Aerie or need information, please feel free to contact me. My contact 

information is secretary4045@cox.net, send me a note by mail at 

228 Green Acres Rd., FT. Walton Beach, FL 32547, leave me a note 

at the Aerie or call 850-862-4045. I look forward to hearing from you 

and continue serving our Aerie & each member to the best of my abil-

ity.  

Looking forward to seeing you around our Aerie! 

Fraternally, 

Pauletta Seagle 

Aerie Secretary 

 



Kate Mayor 

www.foodforvets.org 

850-420-0170  

Food For Veterans Inc is a 501(c)3 Florida Non-Profit organization whose 

mission is to provide food and essentials to Veterans and Military members 

in need of assistance. Raising community awareness and advocating for cli-

ents as we provide support with respect and recognition for their Service.  

 

The Department of Veteran Affairs and HUD published a PIT Count which 

was conducted in January 2017. This national snapshot of Veteran home-

lessness showed that: 

 

On a single night in January 2017, just over 40,000 Veterans were experi-

encing homelessness. 

On the same night, just over 15,000 of the Veterans counted were unshel-

tered or living on the street. 

Between 2016 and 2017, there was a 1.5 percent increase in the estimated 

number of homeless Veterans nationwide; however, the majority of the 

country continued to make progress reducing Veteran homelessness in 

2017. 

And still, the estimated number of Veterans experiencing 

homelessness in the United States has declined by nearly 

50 percent since 2010. 

 

 

Some may think that this area doesn't need a pantry for 

Veterans...but when you really open your eyes and look 

around you...the need is there. 

 

Kate is a Disabled Air Force Veteran with a daughter 

who is a Veteran of the Air Force Academy and a son-in

-law who is Active Duty Air Force. 

 

Living in the Florida Panhandle, Kate saw a need to help struggling Veter-

ans and low income military families.   "Driving down Hwy 98, we tend to 

have tunnel vision at times and we choose not to see what is happening on 

the other side of the tree line." 

Being a Disabled Veteran herself and frequently seeing men on street cor-

ners holding signs that said "Hungry Vet" or "Homeless Vet" in Ft Walton 

Beach and Pensacola, Kate knew that this wasn't necessary. A week or so 

later,  'Sprite' Mike Wilson, a homeless Navy Veteran, spent the night on a 

park bench with temperatures in the 30's. Mike passed away shortly after 

being found and brought to a nearby hospital.   Kate knew it was time to 

make the dream a reality and Food For Vets began to come to life.     

Days & Hours   Pantry day is the   3rd consecutive     

Friday & Saturday of the month from 9-2 at the Santa Ro-

sa Mall in Mary Esther, located by the Food Court.                 

300 Mary Esther Blvd, Unit 56 



 

Could you spare 3 hours of your time each month? 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 

1st THURSDAY @ 7 P.M.  

 3rd THURSDAY @ 6:30 P.M. of each month 



The new year brings a fresh pair of eyes to tackle elusive solutions. 

We will begin by attending the State Aerie Convention in Tampa, Florida, 

June 11 ~ 16, 2019 and the following month to the Grand Convention in 

Knoxville Tennessee, July 7 ~ 11, 2019. Both will offer useful ideas to help 

us grow. 

Our new Trustees have already begun their initial transition from patron 

to management, already they are discovering a whole new world of issues. 

There were some issues with the Aerie Bingo Games that have been re-

solved: 

1. There are 7 complete sets of games. 

2. All games are in the computer. 

3. The game pictures on the program sheets are exact copied of the 

games. 

4. Additional programs will be added only when the games are pro-

grammed into the computer. 

5. There are approximately 300 new games that may be pro-

grammed. 

6. Members wising to propose new games are welcome to contact 

the Trustees and offer their recommendations. 

Remember, the door code will be changed at close of business, Friday, 

May 31, 2019 the new code will be available from the social room attend-

ants upon presenting your paid official receipt on Saturday, June 

1, 2019. 

Door Code: No Aerie or Auxiliary member may give their card to 

anyone to enter the club. Any member or Auxiliary member who 

gives their card to anyone to enter the club will automatically be 

suspended, penalty determined by Trustees. 

Fraternally Yours. 

Trustees4045@gmail.com 

Welcome to summer and hot weather!  May flew by 

as time seems to do these days.  In June we not only 

have Father's Day on the 16th, but also our huge 

Early Bird Dinner on the 22nd.  The birthday party 

for June will also be on the 22nd. 

Father's Day will be celebrated with burgers, 

hotdogs and brats off the grill with all kinds of sides 

and dessert.  The food will be ready at four and 

served until six.  All men eat free and ladies will be 

asked to make a donation of $3 for a dog plate and 

$5 for the burger plate.  Please plan to join us for a 

relaxing celebration of our fathers! 

The Early Bird Dinner is a great night for all mem-

bers that paid their dues by May 31st.  A steak or 

chicken will be grilled to each person's taste and sal-

ad, baked potato, vegetable and dessert will com-

plete each member's dinner.  Guests are welcome at 

$10 per plate.  Food will be served from six to eight 

and folks that can't attend can pick up a raw steak 

and potato that night or any day when the Aerie is 

open starting the 23rd of June.  Entertainment will 

start at 8 and birthday people get a free drink!  Look 

forward to seeing all you Early Birds... 

In closing, I wanted to thank everyone that attended 

the Mother's Day Celebration and all the folks that 

prepared the delicious dinner.  Also thanks for par-

ticipating in our Memorial Day fun and to those that 

brought awesome side dishes.  We had a great turn-

out for both events! 



 

Itôs getting HOT out there! With the weather heating up we often put our Monthly 

Scheduled rides on hold. Information concerning monthly rides will be emailed to all 

ERG Members and Aerie Members, so keep checking your email. We also try and post 

any events on the Aerieôs Facebook pages. Be sure to check Panhandle Eagles Aerie 

4045 or Eagles 4045! 

Thank you for all your support, as we share our motto 

 ñPEOPLE HELPING PEOPLEò 

To our local community and the world at large. 

 

Hands Only CPR 
Hands-Only CPR is CPR without mouth-to-mouth 

breaths. It is recommended for use by people who see 

a teen or adult suddenly collapse in an ñout-of-

hospitalò setting (such as at home, at work or in a 

park). It consists of two easy steps: 

1. Call 9-1-1 (or send someone to do that).  

2. Push hard and fast in the center of the chest. 

When you call 911, you need to stay on the phone until 

the 911 dispatcher (operator) tells you to hang up. The 

dispatcher will ask you about the emergency. They 

will also ask for details like your location. It is im-

portant to be specific, especially if youôre calling from 

a mobile phone as that is not associated with a fixed 

location or address. Remember that answering the 

dispatcherôs questions will not delay the arrival of 

help. 

  

Brother Don Brost has been in the medical field for 

nearly 30 years, not only as a U.S. Navy Hospital 

Corpsman (FMF), but as a Nationally Registered para-

medic. He instructs American Heart Association Basic 

Life Support (CPR) and Advance Cardiac Life Support 

courses at hospitals in the Orlando area for medical 

professionals and non-professionals alike. 

He would like to provide a ñHands Onlyò CPR course 

(non-certified) along with AED instruction to mem-

bers and family of Panhandle Aerie 4045. This course 

would allow you to have ñhands onò on actual training 

aids. Hands only CPR may be conducted on the floor 

to simulate an actual cardiac arrest situation, but for 

those whom are unable to kneel down on the floor, the 

table may be used with the aids. 

If you would be interested in this 30-minute course, 

please let your room attendant or officers know and 

some dates and times will be set up at the Aerie. 



 

TAYNA  KLAMERUS  1 

DENNIS  LUSK   2 

EVAN  BAKER   5 

CYRUS  GILMORE  5 

RUTH  VOILES   6 

RAY BUFORD   7 

CHERYL  MONTALVO  7 

VIRGINA  JACKSON  9 

SANDR   STANALAND 9 

JOEY CADORA   10 

LUCY  GORDLEY  10 

JAIME  GREGORY  10 

CHARLES WES NEESE 10 

RAY HUTCHERSON  13 

JOHN   DAVIS   14 

ANCHALA HICKS  16 

WILLIAM ROBERTS  16 

BRUCE  BEEBE   17 

NORMA  CABALLERO  18 

KRISTY  BRASE   19 

RANDALL CAMPBELL 19 

MARILYN MARQUARDT 20 

MONROE GREEN  21 

BRUCE  ALBRIGHT  22 

CONNIE  HORNUNG  22 

KERRY  MOCK   22 

BILL   SEAL   22 

ELENA  DISMUKES  24 

DIANE  McCOACH  24 

MIKE  WALKER   25 

FRANK  JARAMILLO  26 

VIRGINIA CAMERON  27 

JOHN  JURMAN   27 

JOSE` MARTINEZ  28 

TERRY  THOMAS  30 

 



630pm  

May 3rd & 17th 

POOL 

LEAGUES 

City leagues  

Tues. & Wed.  

@ 7pm 

APA  

    Mon / Tues 

Thurs.           

 @ 7pm 

QUEEN OF 

HEARTS  

RAFFLE  

IS BACK  

SATURDAY NIGHTS  

8 PM  

LAST PURCHASE 730  

June 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3  

 Trusteeôs 

Meeting  

6pm 

 

4  

Activities 

committee 

Meeting 

6pm 

5 

Eagle  Riders 

meeting  

630 

6 

Aerie  

Meeting  

7pm 

7 

BINGO 

630 

8 

9 10  

Trusteeôs 

Meeting  

6pm 

 

11  12 13 14 15 

 

16 17          

Trusteeôs 

Meeting  

6pm 

 

18  

Activities 

committee 

Meeting 

6pm 

19 20 

Aerie 

 Meeting  

630pm 

21 

BINGO 

630 

22 

EARLY 

BIRD 

23 24 

Trusteeôs 

Meeting  

6pm 

25 26 27 28 29 

30       

AERIE BIRTHDAY 

PARTY     22 JUNE 


